R6bert  J Latham

Sugar Land, Texas USA

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

I am not an Australian citizen at the present time due to the following circumstances:

I lost my Australian citizenship under Section 17 of the Australian Citizenship Act 1948 when I acquired another citizenship, before 4 April 2002.

Those who lost their citizenship under Section 17 before 4 April 2002 should be able to resume their citizenship without having to make a declaration that they intend to return to Australia to reside within three years.  There are many other ways in which a former Australian still resident overseas can demonstrate a commitment to the nation for the purposes of resumption.

In 1986,  while I was working on an ex-pat assignment in Europe, my US employer encouraged me to convert my US green card residency status to US citizenship.  I did so, without realizing that I would have to forfeit my Australian Citizenship.  I was born and raised in Australia, and all my relatives and friends reside in Australia. My mother died last year without the opportunity of seeing me retain my citizenship.

Based on the latest changes in the dual citizen provisions, I was hoping that I could resume my Australian citizenship and retain US citizenship.  Apparently I would not be eligible because I obtained US citizenship before April 2002.  I would like to appeal for a more equitable resumption provision. 

Robert J Latham
